Hesketh-with-Becconsall Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th March 2022 from 7.30pm at Hesketh Bank Community Centre, Station Road, Hesketh Bank PR4 6SB 


Present:
Tim Barnacle

Steve Kirby

Kate Maughan

Richard Plant

Ron Tyson

Paul Sergeant

Parish Clerk 
Kate Maughan took notes
Public Participation
· Two members of the public were present
Not Present 

David Maughan
Joan Witter

Norma Goodier

John Hunter

David O’Neill

Ian Cropper

Declarations of Interest
· None 
To receive a Report from the Chairman
· Vacancy for RFO 
· Cllr Sergeant read out advert
Reports from members on other current matters
· Cllr Tyson advised that he and Cllr Kirby had been to a meeting on Best Kept Village and the information to be put into next newsletter.  Cllr Kirby advised that we must pay attention to the noticeboards to ensure they are presentable at all times.
· Cllr Barnacle has advised that he is stepping down from the working group in connection with The Queens’s Jubilee Celebrations but we will still be kept up to date as Cllr Kirby is still on the working group.
Clerks Report
· No clerk in situ therefore no report

· However Cllr K Maughan advised that we had received notification from a member of the public regarding gorse being planted on the HAW.  This had been referred prior to the meeting to Ian Cropper and Brian Parkinson, both of whom were confident that the gorse option was correct.

Financial Metters
· Resolution 2021/67 resolved that payments of account made since last meeting had previously been circulated and were ratified accordingly.

· Information on bank statements, including up to date balances and credits received since last meeting were cascaded

Henry Alty Way

· Ian Cropper had provided an up to date report on HAW and this was cascaded

Developments in respect of flooding issues

· Stan Farrington gave an update 

· He is liaising with Amy re obtaining a Hydrologist in and is looking for 3-4 quotes
· He is also looking to co-ordinate between the three Northern Parishes and the farmer’s requirements
· He advises the various parties are beginning to gel together and they are having monthly meetings with the Environment Agency
· Stan considers a necessity for an IDB and in this connection has had a meeting with LCC Cllr  Westley to progress matters
· Stan has also been in contact with David Owen – Principal Engineeer at WLBC and will progress matters accordingly with him
To consider a request from Hesketh Bank Silver Band for grant (previously applied for and deferred pending completion of discussions in respect of their lease)

· Peter Watkinson advised lease details had now been agreed between the Community Centre and The Band

· We cannot agree to release the grant until we get confirmation that the lease had been signed by both parties

· To be progressed as and when signatures completed

Recreation and Play Area reports

· Received from Cllr K Maughan

Items received since Agenda Publication

· Damage to Centenary playground fence has been referred to Brian Parkinson

· To be taken forward as appropriate.
Meeting closed at 8.15pm
